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  CITY COUNCIL PRESIDENT SHIELDS INTRODUCES RESOLUTION SUPPORTING LAW TO MAKE REPORTING OF LOST OR STOLEN HANDGUNS MANDATORY





 


 Pittsburgh, PA – In cooperation with CeaseFire PA, Pittsburgh City Council is expected to unanimously approve a Will of Council tomorrow at its regular 10 AM meeting supporting a law making mandatory the reporting of lost or stolen handguns.   The official announcement will be made at a press conference tomorrow (Tuesday, March 11, 2008) at 1PM in front of City council Chambers, 5th floor, City-County Building. 





CeaseFire PA is a coalition of Allegheny County citizens, victims of gun violence, law enforcement officials and physicians that was formed as a response to escalating gun violence throughout the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. "Gun violence is a statewide problem that requires comprehensive statewide solutions,” said Joe Grace, Executive Director of CeaseFire PA. "The kinds of shootings and gun violence happening in the Pittsburgh area are happening all over Pennsylvania  





“When I first heard about CeaseFire, I felt it was important for City Council to partner with them in urging lawmakers in Harrisburg to pass stronger handgun laws,” said Shields.  “City of Pittsburgh Police Chief Nathan Harper and the Pittsburgh Fraternal Order of Police are public advocates of this law.  I see this bill as Pittsburgh City Council taking on a strong advocacy role against the scourge of gun violence.” 





This type of common-sense handgun safety law has been passed by seven states, most recently by Connecticut and New Jersey, but has been slowed by opposition in the General Assembly.  According to Grace,   “The legislation is likely to be taken up soon and that’s why it is critical to act now and let the legislators know that elected official at the local level support the bill.”





This type of law is supported by the Pennsylvania league of Cities and Municipalities, including a growing group of PA mayors focused on the gun violence problem.  The International Association of Chiefs of Police, the PA Chief of Police, and the PA District Attorney Association all support the bill.   





 NOTE: Chief Nathan Harper, FOP President Jim Malloy, CeaseFire Executive Director Joe Grace, victims of gun violence, and other community activists will be on hand at the Press Conference.       














